

**Men’s**

**Competition Handbook**

February **2024**

**(Version 4)**

# Introduction

This handbook has been updated to include the Worldwide Handicapping System (WHS). It lists all the matches & competitions that are organised by the Men’s and Senior’s Sections as well as details of entry requirements and how general rules of play & handicaps are managed.

The main body of the handbook gives an individual description of all competitions & matches.

The Appendices contain detail on Stroke Allowances, competition fees, competition penalties & prize monies, tee times as well as how to fill in a score card.

All club members are encouraged to take part in these competitions and should contact any member of the Committee for more information.

The Committee hope that this handbook will be of benefit to the members & any feedback on how it can be improved is welcomed.

If you have any queries, then please contact either the Men’s Competition Secretary or the Men’s Handicap Secretary.

Our goal is to ensure you enjoy playing & we look forward to meeting you on the competition tee.

Regards,

**The Committee,**

**Winter Hill Golf Club.**

Table of Contents

[Introduction 2](#_Toc159245116)

[1. Overview 6](#_Toc159245117)

[2. Men’s Inter-Club Team Matches 9](#_Toc159245118)

[3. Weekend Medal/Stableford 10](#_Toc159245119)

[4. Midweek Medal/Stableford 11](#_Toc159245120)

[5 Foursomes KO Trophy 12](#_Toc159245121)

[6. Singles KO Trophy 13](#_Toc159245122)

[7. Four Ball KO Shield 14](#_Toc159245123)

[8. Waitrose Trophy 15](#_Toc159245124)

[9. Singles Scratch Trophy 16](#_Toc159245125)

[10. Singles Plate KO Trophy 17](#_Toc159245126)

[11. D.T. Smith Trophy 18](#_Toc159245127)

[12. Captain’s Day 19](#_Toc159245128)

[13. Jubilee Trophy (Drawn American Greensomes) 20](#_Toc159245129)

[14. Men’s Club Championship 21](#_Toc159245130)

[15. Derek Hayward Trophy ( Bogey ) 22](#_Toc159245131)

[16. Tushingham Trophy 23](#_Toc159245132)

[17. Medal Winners Final 24](#_Toc159245133)

[18. Former Men’s Captains Trophy 25](#_Toc159245134)

[19. Committee Cup ( Texas ) 26](#_Toc159245135)

[20. 3 Clubs & Putter ( Pairs ) 27](#_Toc159245136)

[21. Turkey Trot 28](#_Toc159245137)

[22. American Greensomes 29](#_Toc159245138)

[23. Australian Fourball 30](#_Toc159245139)

[24. Mixed Inter-Club Team Matches 31](#_Toc159245140)

[25. St. Valentines Trophy 32](#_Toc159245141)

[26. Hoffbrand KO Trophy 33](#_Toc159245142)

[27. Tony Prichard Bowl 34](#_Toc159245143)

[28. Mixed Invitation 35](#_Toc159245144)

[29. Spring Trophy ( Early May Bank Holiday ) 36](#_Toc159245145)

[30. Coronation Cup 37](#_Toc159245146)

[31. Former Men’s & Ladies Captains Trophy 38](#_Toc159245147)

[32. Seniors - Inter-Club Team Matches 39](#_Toc159245148)

[33. Seniors – M4 League Team Matches 40](#_Toc159245149)

[34. Seniors - Stottie Stableford 41](#_Toc159245150)

[35. Seniors - Pairs Stableford 42](#_Toc159245151)

[36. Seniors - Lovesey Singles KO Trophy (55+yrs) 43](#_Toc159245152)

[37. Seniors – Hailey Singles KO Trophy (65+yrs) 44](#_Toc159245153)

[38. Seniors - Pairs KO Trophy (55+yrs) 45](#_Toc159245154)

[39. Seniors - Pairs KO Trophy (65+yrs) 46](#_Toc159245155)

[40. Seniors - Seabrook Trophy 47](#_Toc159245156)

[41. Seniors - Holliday Trophy 48](#_Toc159245157)

[42. Seniors – Texas Scramble 49](#_Toc159245158)

[43. Seniors - Stottie Shield 50](#_Toc159245159)

[44. Seniors - Invitation Day 51](#_Toc159245160)

[45. Seniors - Autumn Cup 52](#_Toc159245161)

[46. Seniors - 3 Clubs & Putter 53](#_Toc159245162)

[47. Seniors - Roxburgh Trophy 54](#_Toc159245163)

[48. Seniors - Forbes Winter League 55](#_Toc159245164)

[49. Seniors – Club Championship (55+ years) 56](#_Toc159245165)

[50. Seniors - Veterans Trophy (70+ years) 57](#_Toc159245166)

[51. Seniors - Christmas Trophy 58](#_Toc159245167)

[52. Seniors - Greensomes 59](#_Toc159245168)

[53. Seniors - Foursomes 60](#_Toc159245169)

[54. Seniors – American Greensomes 61](#_Toc159245170)

[55. Seniors - 4BBB Alliance 62](#_Toc159245171)

[56. Seniors – Waltz 63](#_Toc159245172)

[57. Seniors - Three tees 64](#_Toc159245173)

[58. Seniors - Mixed 4BBB Stableford 65](#_Toc159245174)

[59. Seniors - Mixed Pairs Greensomes KO Trophy 66](#_Toc159245175)

[60. Seniors - Molyneux KO Trophy 67](#_Toc159245176)

[61. Seniors - Palmer Lovesey Trophy 68](#_Toc159245177)

[62. Seniors - Mixed Greensomes Trophy 69](#_Toc159245178)

[63. Seniors - Mixed Pairs Turkey Trot 70](#_Toc159245179)

[64. Seniors – Australian Fourball 71](#_Toc159245180)

[Appendix A - How to fill in a Singles Card. 72](#_Toc159245181)

[Appendix B - How to fill in a Pairs Scorecard. 73](#_Toc159245182)

[Appendix C - Competition Penalties 74](#_Toc159245184)

[Appendix D - Competition Playing Handicap 75](#_Toc159245185)

[Appendix E - Competition Money Prizes. 76](#_Toc159245186)

[Appendix F - Medal Divisions, Fees & Prize Monies. 77](#_Toc159245187)

[Appendix H - Pace of Play Policy 78](#_Toc159245188)

# 1. Overview

England Golf maintain a Central Database of Handicaps (CDH) to provide, as far as is practicable, a level playing field for golfers of varying abilities. Fundamental to the effective operation of this database is the regular recording of scores played in a competitive and social environment that are played to the rules of golf and within the spirit of the Worldwide Handicapping System (WHS).

Detailed below are the Committee’s General Rules for Handicaps and Competitions:

**a) GENERAL RULES FOR HANDICAPS.**

It is the responsibility of all members to know their current handicap index by regularly checking the Club Golf Genius system.

If a member belongs to more than one affiliated Golf Club, then that member must select one Club as his HOME CLUB and notify that Club and his other AWAY Club(s) of that choice.

***Acceptable scores*** are scores, acceptable for WHS handicap calculation, that are played either in a formal singles competition (Q competition) or in a S***ocial*** round that has been played to the Rules of Golf. In both cases, the Competitor must pre-register his intent to play before doing so. Pre-registering can be done via the Golf Genius App or the touch screen in the Club House foyer.

Such that the spirit of the WHS can be maintained, the Committee expects all Members to have submitted a minimum of 12 ***acceptable scores*** in a rolling

12-month period.

WHS requires that, if a member plans to play in two formal competitions in one day, he must inform the Organiser of the second competition of the details of his first round that he played that day. The Committee have set a local rule whereby this requirement will not be required for competitions played at the Club but, should the two competitions be played at two separate Clubs, then this rule must be observed.

The Annual Handicap Review (during February) is the main process whereby the Committee can decide to change a member’s handicap.

Where a member requires a handicap increase, outside of the Annual Review, arising from physical incapacity due to age/medical reasons, or persistent loss of form, he may apply to the Handicap Secretary for a revised handicap index stating the reason, with evidence, for this request. Also, the Committee, in between Annual Reviews, may decide to change a members’ handicap when they deem exceptional actionis necessary.

More detailed explanation of the Worldwide Handicapping System (WHS 2020) can be found at [www.englandgolf.org](http://www.englandgolf.org).

**b) GENERAL RULES FOR COMPETITIONS.**

Only one entry per member is permitted in any competition. Once the competition has closed on Golf Genius no further entries will be permitted. Members may still register their interest with the Competition Organiser and join a reserve list. This applies to all competitions.

Unless the competition rules of entry state otherwise members may choose their own partners for team events. Where partners are to be drawn the Competition Organiser(s) will conduct a random draw.

In foursomes, greensomes or four ball KO competitions, if a player withdraws prior to a first round match his partner may find a substitute for the remainder of the competition. Where partners are drawn, or if it is a singles KO competition, a substitute may only be chosen from the top of the reserve list maintained by the Competition Organiser.

All competitions are to be played from the tees defined by the competition rules.

Eligibility to play in all main competitions requires that entrants must have submitted

at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 hole) at

Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date below and throughout the duration of the competition.

No competitor will engage the services of a Professional to caddy for them in a Club competition.

Stroke allowances are as displayed on the competition Notice and are to be taken according to the stroke index printed on the scorecard.

No competitor shall mark their own card. Unless the Committee appoint a marker, a competitor in the entrant’s team/group or a Club Member, not in the competition, shall mark and sign the competitor’s card.

The Committee reserves the right to limit handicaps in competitions and, where applicable, restrictions will be stated on the entry sheet.

Any queries concerning competition rules are to be addressed to the Men’s Competition Secretary. The Men’s Committee will adjudicate on disputes and their decisions will be final.

The entry fee and conditions of entry shall be decided by the Men’s Committee and displayed on the entry Notice.

Eligibility for Senior competitions starts at 55 years, or more, on the day of the competition.

A competitor must, enter competitions via the Golf Genius App, pay the competition entry fee and correctly complete a competition card before commencing play. On completion of the round, the competitor must enter the gross scores (including nil returns) via the Golf Genius App or via the touch screen, located in the Clubhouse foyer. The correctly completed score card must then be placed in the competition box in the Clubhouse foyer or handed to the Men’s Competition Organiser if sorequired. Failure to meet any of these requirements three times in a 12-month period may result in the Men’s Committee suspending the competitor from all competitions and Club matches for up to 3 months. (See Appendix C). Entry fees will only be refunded in exceptional circumstances (i.e. illness, injury or work commitments. Holidays are not regarded as an exceptional circumstance)

To pre-register for a Social Score, the Member must do so via the Golf Genius App or the touchscreen in the Club House foyer.

No cards are to be completed in the Clubhouse except that if a card is affected by bad weather conditions, it should be attached to a second card, which may be completed in the Clubhouse.

Singles competitions have a minimum entry of 15 players for stroke play and 16 players for match play. Pairs competitions have a minimum entry of 8 pairs for either stroke play or match play. The Men’s Committee reserves the right to cancel any competitions not achieving the minimum entry requirement.

Competitor(s) in match play competitions may claim the match should their opponent(s) fail to attend at the arranged starting tee within half an hour of the time arranged, unless the reason for non-attendance is acceptable to the Committee. In four ball competitions the match can only be claimed if both members of a side are absent. All claims to be notified to the Men’s Competition Organiser.

In match play competitions, the date by which each round must be played will be shown on the competition draw sheet. Both player/pairs are responsible for the arranging the date of the next round, normally in the first week of the round. Competitors are expected to be available to complete each round of any match play competition they have entered. If no agreement can be reached on a match date the Men’s Competition Organiser will arbitrate. The maximum extension granted to player/pairs will be one weekbeyond the closing date for the round. Extensions will only be granted for injury, or exceptional personal circumstances. Holidays are not an acceptable justification for requesting a round extension. If no agreement can be reached, the Organiser is entitled to disqualify both players/pairs.

More detailed explanation of the Rules of Golf can be found at www.randa.org

**c) JUNIORS**

Junior members, who have a WHS handicap, are eligible to play in all Men’s competitions and win prizes, monies or trophies provided they meet the eligibility criteria.

# 2. Men’s Inter-Club Team Matches

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Team 4BBB Match Play against other Clubs  Black Tees  Playing handicap = 90% course handicap.  Shots taken from the lowest playing handicap.  Match Secretary will decide pairings and playing order in conjunction with representative of the opposition.  Normally, these matches are preceded by brunch and often followed by sandwiches and short speeches. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised, depending on catering arrangements | |
| Eligibility | All members with a WHS handicap Index, provided that their category of membership entitles them to play at the time of the match.  All members wishing to participate should register their interest with the Men’s Match Secretary directly. | |
| Organiser | Men’s Match Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Match Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | n/a |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | Men’s Match Secretary |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Match Secretary |
| Results Processing | Men’s Match Secretary |

# 

# 3. Weekend Medal/Stableford

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual Stroke-Play (Played April–November).  Individual Stableford. (Played December–March).  Black Tees  Playing Handicap = 95% of Course Handicap  Qualifying competition played in four divisions.  Players may play at any time of day either Saturday or Sunday but only once.  No tee reservations.  Result is an aggregate of the Saturday and Sunday scores.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As indicated on Golf Genius | |
| Eligibility | All members (except 5-day members) with a WHS Handicap Index. | |
| Results & Prizes | Division prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Medal for winners & Prize money dependant on number of entrants (See appendix F). | |
| Organiser | Handicap Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Diarised |
| Golf Genius Setup | Handicap Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Golf Genius |
| Results Processing | Handicap Secretary |

# 

# 4. Midweek Medal/Stableford

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual Stroke-Play (Played April–November).  Individual Stableford. (Played December–March).  Black Tees  Playing handicap = 95% Course Handicap.  Qualifying competition.  Players may play at any time of day either Monday – to Friday but only once.  No tee reservations.  The aggregate scores for the five days will determine the overall winners.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As indicated on Golf Genius | |
| Eligibility | All members with a WHS Handicap Index. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Medal for winners & Prize money dependant on number of entrants (see Appendix F). | |
| Organiser | Handicap Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Diarised |
| Golf Genius Setup | Handicap Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Golf Genius |
| Results Processing | Handicap Secretary |

# 

# 5 Foursomes KO Trophy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Foursomes Pairs, KO Match Play  Black Tees.  Playing handicap allowance = 50% of combined team course handicaps.  Shots taken from the lowest team playing handicap.  Members may choose their own partner. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised | |
| Eligibility | All members (except 5 day) with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date and throughout the duration of the competition. | |
| Results & Prizes | Trophy for Winners.  Money for the Winners & Runners-up.  Prize money dependant upon entry numbers. | |
| Organiser | Men’s Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Men’s Competition Secretary |

# 

# 6. Singles KO Trophy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual, KO Match Play  Black tees  18 Holes for rounds including Semi Finals. 36 holes for Final.  Playing handicap = Course handicap.  Shots taken are the difference between the two playing handicaps. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | All members (except 5 day) with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date and throughout the duration of the competition.  Members will automatically be entered into the Singles Plate Trophy if eliminated in their first game (preliminary or first round) unless they inform the competition secretary in advance of the draw. | |
| Results & Prizes | Trophy for Winners.  Money for the Winners & Runners-up.  Prize money dependant upon entry numbers | |
| Organiser | Men’s Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Men’s Competition Secretary |

# 

# 7. Four Ball KO Shield

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Pairs 4BBB KO Match Play  Black tees  Members may choose their own partners.  Playing handicap = 90% course handicap.  Shots taken from the lowest playing handicap. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | All members (except 5 day) with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date and throughout the duration of the competition. | |
| Results & Prizes | Trophy for Winners  Money for the Winners & Runners-up.  Prize money dependant upon entry numbers | |
| Organiser | Men’s Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Men’s Competition Secretary |

# 

# 8. Waitrose Trophy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Pairs 4BBB Stableford  Black Tees.  Members may choose their own partners.  Playing handicap = 85% course Handicap.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised on entry Notice. | |
| Eligibility | All members (5 day will have to pay a green fee) with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Trophy for Winners.  Prize money dependant upon entry numbers | |
| Organiser | Men’s Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Men’s Competition Secretary |

# 

# 9. Singles Scratch Trophy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual stroke play  Black tees.  Played off scratch.  Qualifying Competition  Normally played within the September weekend medal.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As per monthly Medal Fee. | |
| Eligibility | All Division 1 Members are invited to enter provided they have a WHS handicap index and have also submitted All members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Trophy awarded to the Winner, determined by best gross score then to count back if required. | |
| Organiser | Men’s Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | n/a |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Men’s Competition Secretary |

# 

# 10. Singles Plate KO Trophy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual, KO Match Play  Black tees  Playing handicap = course handicap  Shots taken are the difference between the two handicaps. | |
| Entrance fee | Free. | |
| Eligibility | Players who lost in their 1st round Singles KO Trophy match. (Preliminary or First round) | |
| Results & Prizes | Trophy for the Winner. | |
| Organiser | Men’s Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | n/a |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Men’s Competition Secretary |

# 

# 

# 11. D.T. Smith Trophy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual 36-hole Medal competition. Played over two nominated consecutive monthly weekend medals.  Normally June / July Medals.  Black tees.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As indicated on Golf Genius. | |
| Eligibility | All members (except 5 day) with a WHS handicap index with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date below and throughout the duration of the competition. | |
| Results & Prizes | Nett aggregated score, single division with actual handicap on the day for each round.  In the event of a tie, winner determined by best second round score, then count back on the second-round if required.  Trophy for the Winner. | |
| Organiser | Men’s Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Handicap Secretary |
| Golf Genius Set up | Men’s Handicap Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Men’s Competition Secretary |

# 

# 12. Captain’s Day

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual Stableford  Playing handicap – 95% course handicap.  Black Tees  Normally a non-qualifying Competition (maybe qualifying at the captain’s discretion)  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | All members with a WHS handicap index. | |
| Results & Prizes | Various prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required. | |
| Organiser | Men’s Captain | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | Men’s Competition Secretary when a Qualifying Competition. |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | Men’s Captain |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Captain |
| Results Processing | Men’s Captain/ Vice Captain/ |

# 

# 13. Jubilee Trophy (Drawn American Greensomes)

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Pairs American Greensomes Stableford  Black Tees  Pairs will be drawn.  Playing handicap = lower course handicap x 0.6 + higher handicap x 0.4.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised on entry Notice. | |
| Eligibility | All members (5 day will have to pay a green fee) with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Trophy for the Winners.  Prize money dependant upon entry numbers | |
| Organiser | Men’s Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Men’s Competition Secretary |

# 

# 14. Men’s Club Championship

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | 1. 36-hole Medal Stroke played over two consecutive days. 2. It consists of both Scratch & Handicap competitions. 3. Playing handicap - 95% course handicap, Black Tees. 4. In the event of a tie the scratch competition will be decided by a playoff over 4 holes namely 7, 8, 9 and 18. If still tied the Winner will be decided by a sudden death playoff over the 18th. 5. In the event of a tie in the Handicap Competition the winner will be determined by better back 18 score over two rounds and if still tied by count back of the back 9 of Round 2.   Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised on entry Notice. | |
| Eligibility | All members (5 day will have to pay a green fee) with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date and throughout the duration of the competition.  Buggies not allowed without a medical certificate | |
| Results & Prizes | There will be a Trophy for first place in each competition. A competitor is not eligible to win both Scratch and handicap trophies/prizes.  Monetary prizes for first, second & third of both the scratch & handicap competitions.  Prize money dependant upon entry numbers | |
| Organiser | Men’s Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Men’s Competition Secretary |

# 

# 15. Derek Hayward Trophy (Bogey)

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Pairs 4BBB Bogey Competition (Matchplay against the Course)  Members may choose their own partners.  Playing handicap = 90% course handicap.  Black Tees  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised on entry Notice. | |
| Eligibility | All members (5 day will have to pay a green fee) with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Trophy for Winners.  Prize money dependant upon entry numbers | |
| Organiser | Men’s Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Men’s Competition Secretary |

# 

# 16. Tushingham Trophy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Pairs 4BBB Stableford  Each team represents a Roll-Up Group. (Cookham Boys, Mugs, Saturday Whimps, 5 to 8’s, Spikers, Thugs, Wednesday Whimps and Nine Green Bottlers.  Eight teams of 10 players each  Played in 4’s - Two pairs from different teams.  Playing handicap = 85% course handicap.  Black tees  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised on entry Notice. | |
| Eligibility | All members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date.  Members of a roll up group that are 5-day members must pay a green fee. | |
| Results & Prizes | Best 4 scores to count in each team. (In the event of a tie, best 5, If still tied the best 3, 2, 1, score(s) until the winners are determined). If all tied then count back on best score in the team.  Trophy and prizes for the Winners presented on the day. | |
| Organiser | Men’s Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | n/a |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | Team Captains / Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Men’s Competition Secretary |

# 

# 17. Medal Winners Final

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual Stroke Play  4 Divisions – 1,2,3,4, & Mid-week winner  Playing Handicap = 95% Course Handicap  Black Tees  Qualifying Competition  Played during the first round of the Club Championship  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised on entry Notice. | |
| Eligibility | All Weekend and Midweek Medal and Stableford winners with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date and throughout the duration of the competition.  Midweek Medal winners that are 5 days are eligible to play but must pay a green fee.  Eligibility period July through to following June.  Midweek medal winners play in their relevant division.  Medal winners play in the division appropriate to their handicap at the time of the medal winners final. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Trophy for the Winner of each Division. | |
| Organiser | Men’s Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Men’s Competition Secretary |

# 

# 18. Former Men’s Captains Trophy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual Stableford  White Tees  Playing Handicap = 95% Course Handicap.  Non qualifying  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | All former Men’s Captains of the Club with a WHS Handicap Index. Current Captain is a guest and cannot win prizes. | |
| Results & Prizes | Various prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required. | |
| Organiser | Current Holder | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Current Holder |
| Golf Genius Setup | n/a |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | Current Holder |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Current Holder |
| Results Processing | Current Holder |

# 

# 19. Committee Cup (Texas)

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Team of 4 players, nominated, Texas Scramble  Playing handicap = 25%/20%/15%/10% from lowest to highest handicap  Any team with a member short will receive 1.8 courtesy shots added after above calculation.  A minimum of 4 tee shots per player  Black Tees  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | £ 20.00 per team (To be paid by lead player) | |
| Eligibility | All members (5 day will have to pay a green fee) with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by lowest nett score and countback if required.  Trophy for the winners.  Prize money dependant upon entry numbers. | |
| Organiser | Men’s Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Men’s Competition Secretary |

# 

# 20. 3 Clubs & Putter (Pairs)

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | 4BBB Stableford Pairs  3 Clubs and a putter only.  Playing handicap = 85% course handicap  Black Tees  Members may choose their own partners.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised on entry Notice. | |
| Eligibility | All members (5 day will have to pay a green fee) with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Prize money dependant upon entry numbers. | |
| Organiser | Men’s Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Team Captains / Men’s Competition Secretary |

# 

# 21. Turkey Trot

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Pairs 4BBB Stableford  Black Tees.  Members may choose their own partners.  Playing handicap = 85% course handicap.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised on entry Notice. | |
| Eligibility | All members (5 day will have to pay a green fee) with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Prizes are typical Christmas Fayre but will not actually be a turkey.  Prizes presented on the day by the captain.  **Members must be present to receive a prize** | |
| Organiser | Men’s Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Men’s Competition Secretary. |

**22. American Greensomes**

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Pairs Stableford.  Stroke play, all tee off, each plays partner’s ball then alternate shots afterwards.  Black tees.  Members may choose their own partner.  Playing handicap = lower course handicap x 0.6 + higher handicap x 0.4.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised on entry Notice. | |
| Eligibility | All members (5 day will have to pay a green fee) with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Prize money dependant upon entry numbers | |
| Organiser | Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Competitions Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Competition Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Competition Secretary |

# 23. Australian Fourball

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Pairs Stableford  Both scores to count and then multiplied together to give the score for each hole. Both players must score  Example Player A scores 2 points and player B scores 3 points, total points score for that hole would be 2 x 3 = 6, either player scores 0 points, then score would be 2 x 0 = 0  Black tees.  Members may choose their own partner.  Playing handicap = 95% course handicap.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised on entry Notice. | |
| Eligibility | All members (5 day will have to pay a green fee) with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Prize money dependant upon entry numbers | |
| Organiser | Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Competition Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Competition Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Competition Secretary |

# 24. Mixed Inter-Club Team Matches

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Team 4BBB Ball Match Play against other Clubs  Men = White tees and Men’s card.  Ladies = Gold tees and Ladies card.  Playing handicap = 90% course handicap.  Shots taken from the lowest playing handicap.  Team attire – Navy trousers White logoed Winter Hill polo shirts & Navy logoed sleeved or sleeveless sweaters.  Includes either brunch before the match or dinner afterwards.  For Brunch and Dinner matches smart casual after the match. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised by notice & email, depending on catering arrangements | |
| Eligibility | All members with a WHS Handicap index, provided that their category of membership entitles them to play at the time of the match.  Any members wishing to participate should register their interest with the Match Secretary or on the Golf Genius system. | |
| Prizes | N/A | |
| Organiser | Match Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Match Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Match Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | Match Secretary |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Match Secretary |
| Results Processing | Match Secretary |

# 

# 25. St. Valentines Trophy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Mixed Pairs 4BBB Stableford  Enter as pairs on Golf Genius  Playing handicap = 85% course handicap.  Men - White tees. Men’s card.  Ladies – Gold tees. Ladies card.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised on entry Notice. | |
| Eligibility | All members (5 day will have to pay a green fee) with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Trophy for winners.  Prize money dependant upon entry numbers. | |
| Organiser | Men’s Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Men’s Competition Secretary |

# 

# 26. Hoffbrand KO Trophy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Mixed Pairs Foursomes KO Match Play  Playing handicap = 50% of combined team course handicap.  Shots taken from the lowest team playing handicap.  Choose your own partner (married/partners NOT eligible to play together)  Men - Black tees.  Ladies – Gold tees. Ladies card | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised on entry Notice. | |
| Eligibility | All members (Except 5-day) with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date and throughout the duration of the competition. | |
| Results & Prizes | Trophy for the Winners  Money for the Winners & Runners-up  Prize money dependant upon entry numbers | |
| Organiser | Men’s Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Men’s Competition Secretary |

# 

# 27. Tony Prichard Bowl

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Mixed Pairs 4BBB Stableford  Members choose their own partner.  Playing handicap = 85% course handicap  Men - Black tees & Men’s card  Ladies – Gold tees & Ladies card  Followed by Dinner (at the discretion of the Captain)  Normally played on Good Friday.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised on entry Notice. | |
| Eligibility | All members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Trophy for winners presented on the day. | |
| Organiser | Men’s & Ladies Vice Captains | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s & Ladies Vice Captains |
| Golf Genius Setup | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s & Ladies Vice Captains |
| Results Processing | Men’s & Ladies Vice Captains |

# 

# 28. Mixed Invitation

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Mixed Pairs 4BBB Ball Stableford  Men - Black tees & Men’s card  Ladies – Gold tees & Ladies card  Playing handicap = 85% course handicap.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised on entry Notice – to include dinner.  Dress code: - Smart Casual | |
| Eligibility | All members (5-day members may have to pay a green fee) with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted six acceptable scores in the 12 months prior to the date of the competition.  Guest handicap certificate maybe required. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Various prizes but no trophy | |
| Organiser | Men’s & Ladies Vice Captains | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s & Ladies Vice captains |
| Golf Genius Setup | n/a |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s & Ladies Vice Captains |
| Results Processing | Men’s & Ladies Vice Captains |

# 

# 29. Spring Trophy (Early May Bank Holiday)

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Mixed Pairs American Greensomes Stableford  Enter as individuals, partners are drawn.  Men – White tees.  Ladies – Gold tees. Off the ladies card  Playing handicap = 60% lowest course handicap + 40% highest course handicap.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised on entry Notice | |
| Eligibility | All members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Trophy for the winners.  Prize money dependant upon entry numbers | |
| Organiser | Men’s Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Men’s Competition & Ladies Eclectic Secretary |

# 30. Coronation Cup

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Mixed American Greensomes pairs.  18 Holes. Off Ladies card.  6 Red (gold) tees then 6 White then 6 Blue (black).  Players may choose their own partner.  Playing handicap = 60% lowest course handicap + 40% highest course handicap.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised on entry Notice. | |
| Eligibility | All members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Prize money dependant upon entry numbers | |
| Organiser | Men’s Competition Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | n/a |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Men’s Competition Secretary |
| Results Processing | Men’s Competition Secretary |

# 31. Former Men’s & Ladies Captains Trophy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Mixed Pairs 4BBB Stableford  Pairs are drawn.  Playing handicap = 85% course handicap.  Men - White tees & Men’s card  Ladies – Gold tees & Ladies card  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised – to include dinner. | |
| Eligibility | All former Men & Ladies Captains with a WHS Handicap Index. | |
| Results & Prizes | Various prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required. | |
| Organiser | Past Captains | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Past Captains |
| Golf Genius Setup | n/a |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Past Captains |
| Results Processing | Past Captains |

# 

# 32. Seniors - Inter-Club Team Matches

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | 4BBB Match Play against other Clubs  White tees  Playing handicap = 90% course handicap.  Shots taken from the lowest playing handicap.  Team attire – Navy trousers, Logoed Winter Hill polo shirts & Navy logoed sleeved or sleeveless sweaters preferred.  Lunch is taken after the match.  Smart casual dress code is required for lunch. | |
| Entrance fee | Dependent upon catering arrangements | |
| Eligibility | Senior members with a WHS Handicap Index  All members wishing to participate should contact the senior’s match secretary. | |
| Prizes | N/A | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Match Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Match Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | n/a |
| Entry Fees | Seniors’ Captain |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Match Secretary |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Match Secretary |

# 

# 33. Seniors – M4 League Team Matches

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | 4BBB Match Play against other Clubs  Black tees  Playing handicap = 90% course handicap.  Shots taken from lowest course handicap.  Team attire – Navy trousers, Logoed Winter Hill polo shirts & Navy logoed sleeved or sleeveless sweaters  Breakfast is taken prior to play with sandwiches after.  Smart Casual dress code applies after the match. | |
| Entrance fee | Dependent upon catering arrangements | |
| Eligibility | Senior members with a WHS Handicap Index.  All members wishing to participate should register their interest with the match Secretary. | |
| Prizes | N/A | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Match Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Match Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | n/a |
| Entry Fees | Seniors’ Captain |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Match Secretary |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Match Secretary |

# 

# 34. Seniors - Stottie Stableford

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual Stableford  White tees during October – March & Black tees during April to September  Playing Handicap = 95% Course Handicap.  Members may choose their playing partners & tee times.  Played in fours.  Qualifying Competition  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | All members with a WHS handicap index. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Prizes and number of winners are dependant upon field size. | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Representative |
| Entry Fees/Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |

# 

# 35. Seniors - Pairs Stableford

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | 4BBB Stableford  White tees  Playing handicap = 85% course handicap  Players choose their partners & tee times.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | All members (5 day will have to pay a green fee) with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best score, then count back if required.  Prizes and number of winners are dependent upon field size | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | n/a |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |

# 

# 36. Seniors - Lovesey Singles KO Trophy (55+yrs)

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual Match Play KO competition  Black tees  Playing Handicap = Course Handicap  Shots taken are the difference between the two playing handicaps.  Opponents are drawn for the first round. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | All members (5 day will have to pay a green fee) with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize money for winner & runner-up | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain or nominated deputy | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | n/a |
| Entry Fees/Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Senior’s Captain or nominated Deputy |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |

# 

# 37. Seniors – Hailey Singles KO Trophy (65+yrs)

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual Match Play KO competition  White tees  Playing handicap = course handicap.  Shots taken are the difference between the two playing handicaps.  Opponents are drawn for the first round. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members (65yrs+) with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date below and throughout the duration of the competition. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize money for winner & Runner-up | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain or nominated deputy | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | n/a |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |

# 

# 38. Seniors - Pairs KO Trophy (55+yrs)

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | 4BBB Match Play KO competition  Black tees  Playing handicap = 90% course handicap.  Shots taken from the lowest playing handicap.  Playing partners are drawn.  Opponents are drawn for the first round. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize money for winner & runner-up pairs | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | n/a |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |

# 

# 39. Seniors - Pairs KO Trophy (65+yrs)

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | 4BBB Match Play KO competition  White tees  Playing handicap = 90% course handicap.  Shots taken from the lowest playing handicap.  Playing partners are drawn. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members,65yrs+ with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize money for winner & runner-up pairs | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | n/a |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |

# 

# 40. Seniors - Seabrook Trophy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual Stroke play  Black tees  Playing Handicap = 95% Course Handicap  Qualifying Competition  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best score, then count back if required.  Prizes and number of winners are dependant upon field size | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Representative |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors Captain or nominated Deputy |

# 

# 41. Seniors - Holliday Trophy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual Stableford  Black tees  Playing Handicap = 95% Course Handicap.  Qualifying Competition  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best score, then count back if required.  Prizes and number of winners are dependant upon field size | |
| Organiser | Senior’s Captain | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Senior’s Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Representative |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |

# 

# 42. Seniors – Texas Scramble

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Team of 4 players, nominated, Texas Scramble  Playing handicap = 25%/20%/15%/10% from lowest to highest handicap  Any team with a member short will receive 1.8 courtesy shots added after above calculation.  A minimum of 4 tee shots per player  White Tees  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | All members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best score, then count back if required.  Prizes and number of winners are dependant upon field size. | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | n/a |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain |

# 

# 43. Seniors - Stottie Shield

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual Stableford  Black tees  Playing Handicap = 95% Course Handicap.  Qualifying Competition  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best score, then count back if required.  Prizes and number of winners are dependant upon field size. | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Representative |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |

# 

# 44. Seniors - Invitation Day

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | 4BBB Stableford  Black tees  Playing handicap = 85% course handicap  Players invite a guest (usually from another club)  Starting order is drawn  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members (5-day may have to pay a green fee) with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted three acceptable scores in the 12 months prior to the start of the competition.  Guests to provide handicap certificates if requested. | |
| Results & Prizes | Several Prizes awarded on the day dependant on size of field.  . | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain & deputies | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | n/a |
| Entry Fees/Prizes | Seniors’ Captain |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain |

# 

# 45. Seniors - Autumn Cup

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual Stroke Play  Black tees  Playing Handicap = 95% Course Handicap  Qualifying Competition  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best score, then count back if required.  Prizes and number of winners are dependant upon field size | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Representative |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |

# 

# 46. Seniors - 3 Clubs & Putter

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual Stableford  3 clubs and a putter only.  Clubs cannot be shared by partners.  White tees  Playing Handicap = 95% Course Handicap  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best score, then count back if required.  Prizes and number of winners are dependant upon field size. | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Representative |
| Entry Fees/Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain |

# 

# 47. Seniors - Roxburgh Trophy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual Stableford  Black tees  Playing Handicap = 95% Course Handicap  Qualifying Competition  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best score, then count back if required.  Prizes and number of winners are dependant upon field size. | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Representative |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |

# 

# 48. Seniors - Forbes Winter League

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual Match Play  White tees  Playing handicap = course handicap.  Shots taken are the difference between the two handicaps.  Members are in 8 leagues of 6 or 7 players. Leagues based on exact handicap are posted on the Seniors board.  1st stage is a round robin with the best points total of winner (Trophy) from each league & Runner-up (Tankard).  All results are recorded on the results sheet with winning margin to enable the league winner & Runner-up to be determined. In the event of a tied points score, all winning/drawn margin of each match are totalled. Drawn matches receive 0.5 points.  The second stage knock out quarter final opponents are determined by a draw for both Trophy & Tankard competitions.  Extra holes in the event of a tie at the hole where the match began. Strokes received recommence at the 1st extra hole. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize money for winner & runner-up of Plate and winner & runner-up of Tankard | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | n/a |
| Entry Fees/Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |

# 

# 49. Seniors – Club Championship (55+ years)

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual Stroke Play  Scratch & handicap competitions  In the event of a tie, the scratch competition will be decided by a sudden death playoff on the 18th.  In the event of a tie in the handicap competition, the winner will be decided by best score, then count back if required.  Black tees  Playing Handicap = 95% Course Handicap  Qualifying Competition  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior (55yrs+) Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | There will be a trophy for first place in the scratch competition. A competitor is not allowed to win both the scratch and handicap competitions.  Monetary prizes for first, second & third of both the scratch & handicap competitions dependant on field size. | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Deputy |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors Captain or nominated Deputy |

# 50. Seniors - Veterans Trophy (70+ years)

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual Stroke Play  White tees  Playing Handicap = 95% Course Handicap  Qualifying Competition  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior (70yrs+) Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best score, then count back if required.  Monetary prizes for first, second & third dependant upon field size. | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Deputy |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors Captain or nominated Deputy |

# 

# 51. Seniors - Christmas Trophy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Individual Stableford  White tees  Playing Handicap = 95% Course Handicap  Fun competition, non-qualifying  Scores entered on Golf Genius for two competitions, either aged 70 & above or 69 & below. (these age limits will depend on the age mix of the entrants and may be adjusted accordingly).  Christmas Lunch follows the competition.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners (in each age category) determined by best score, then count back if required.  Prizes and number of winners are dependant upon field size | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Deputy |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | Seniors’ Captain |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |

# 

# 52. Seniors - Greensomes

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Greensomes Stableford  White tees  Members may choose their own partner.  Playing handicap = 60% lowest course handicap + 40% highest course handicap.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Prizes and number of winners are dependant upon field size. | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Representative |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors Captain or nominated Deputy |

# 

# 53. Seniors - Foursomes

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Foursomes stroke play  White tees  Members may choose their own partner.  Playing handicap = 50% of combined team course handicaps  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Prizes and number of winners are dependant upon field size. | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Representative |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain or nominated deputy |

# 

# 54. Seniors – American Greensomes

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Pairs Stableford.  Stroke play, all tee off, each plays partner’s ball then alternate shots afterwards.  White tees  Members may choose their own partner.  Playing handicap = 50 % of combined team course handicaps  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Prizes and number of winners are dependant upon field size. | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Representative |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain or nominated deputy |

# 55. Seniors - 4BBB Alliance

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Team Stableford Alliance  Members may choose their own partner.  White tees  Teams of four.  Playing handicap = 95% course handicap.  Holes 1-6 one score to count.  Holes 6 -12 two scores to count.  Holes 13-18 three scores to count.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Money for first, second & third teams’ dependant on size of field. | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Representative |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain or nominated deputy |

# 56. Seniors – Waltz

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Teams of four Stableford  White tees  Playing handicap = 95% course handicap.  Members may choose their own partners.  Waltz: best two scores on 1st hole, best three scores on 2nd hole, all four scores on the 3rd hole and then repeat the sequence of scoring for remainder of 18 holes  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Prizes and number of winners are dependant upon field size. | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Representative |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain |

# 57. Seniors - Three tees

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Teams of four Stableford  Members can choose their own partners.  Playing handicap = 95% course handicap.  Par 3 holes = Black tees, Par 4 holes = White tees, Par 5 holes = Gold tees  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Prizes and number of winners are dependant upon field size. | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Representative |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain |

# 

# 58. Seniors - Mixed 4BBB Stableford

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Mixed Pairs 4BBB Stableford  Enter as individuals, pairs drawn.  Playing handicap = 85% course handicap.  Men - White tees + Men’s card  Ladies - Gold tees + Ladies card  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Prizes and number of winners are dependent upon field size. | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain/Ladies Eclectic Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Representative |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain/Ladies Eclectic Secretary |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain/Ladies Eclectic Secretary |

# 

# 59. Seniors - Mixed Pairs Greensomes KO Trophy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Mixed Pairs Greensomes KO Match Play  Enter as individuals, pairings & first round opponents drawn.  Playing handicap = 60% lowest course handicap + 40% highest course handicap.  Extra shots will be added to the team’s playing handicap to allow for the difference in course ratings. This is calculated by IG and notified by the Organiser.  Shots taken from the lowest playing handicap.  Men - White tees + Men’s card  Ladies - Gold tees + Ladies card | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date and throughout the duration of the competition. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize money for winner & runner-up pairs | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain/Ladies Eclectic Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Representative |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |

# 

# 60. Seniors - Molyneux KO Trophy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Mixed Pairs 4BBB KO Match Play  Enter as individuals, pairings & first round opposition drawn.  Playing handicap = 90% course handicap.  Ladies will have extra shots added to their playing handicap to allow for the difference in course ratings. This calculated by IG and notified by the Organiser.  Shots taken from the lowest playing handicap.  Men - White tees & Men’s card  Ladies - Gold tees & Ladies card. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Men (65+yrs) Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date and throughout the duration of the competition.  . | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize money for winner & runner-up pairs | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Representative |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain or nominated Deputy |

# 

# 61. Seniors - Palmer Lovesey Trophy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Senior men versus Ladies  Mixed Pairs 4BBB Match Play  Enter as individuals, partners & start times are drawn.  Men - Black tees & Men’s card  Ladies - Gold tees & Ladies card  Playing handicap = 90% course handicap.  Shots taken from the lowest playing handicap.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | Free | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Trophy for winners (Men or Ladies), determined by the number of matches won. | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain/Ladies Eclectic Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain/Ladies Eclectic Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Representative |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain |

# 

# 62. Seniors - Mixed Greensomes Trophy

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Mixed Pairs Greensomes Stableford  Enter as individuals, partners & start times are drawn.  Playing handicap = 60% lowest course handicap + 40% highest course handicap.  Men - White tees.  Ladies - Gold tees. Ladies card  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Prizes and number of winners are dependant upon field size | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain/Ladies Eclectic Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain/Ladies Eclectic Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Representative |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain/Ladies Eclectic Secretary |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain/Ladies Eclectic Secretary |

# 

# 63. Seniors - Mixed Pairs Turkey Trot

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Mixed pairs 4BBB Stableford  Enter as individuals, pairings & start order drawn.  Men - White tees & men’s card  Ladies - Gold tees & Ladies card  Playing handicap = 85% course handicap.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | As advertised. | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date.  . | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Prizes as defined by the Seniors’ Captain & Ladies Eclectic Secretary and dependant on the field size. | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain/Ladies Eclectic Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain/Ladies Eclectic Secretary |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Representative |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain/Ladies Eclectic Secretary |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain/Ladies Eclectic Secretary |

# 

# 64. Seniors – Australian Fourball

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Format | Pairs Stableford  Both scores to count and then multiplied together to give the score for each hole. Both players must score  Example Player A scores 2 points and player B scores 3 points, total points score for that hole would be 2 x 3 = 6, either player scores 0 points, then score would be 2 x 0 = 0  White tees  Members may choose their own partner.  Playing handicap = 95% course handicap.  Player’s will be disqualified if their scorecard is not completed as per the examples displayed in the Club Foyer. | |
| Entrance fee | Free | |
| Eligibility | Senior Members with a WHS handicap index who have also submitted at least 3 Qualifying scores + General play scores (6 in total, all 18 holes) at Winterhill GC, in the 12 months prior to the closing date. | |
| Results & Prizes | Prize winners determined by best nett score, then count back if required.  Prizes as defined by the Seniors’ Captain & Ladies Eclectic Secretary and dependant on the field size. | |
| Organiser | Seniors’ Captain/Ladies Eclectic Secretary | |
| Responsibilities | Notification to members | Seniors’ Captain |
| Golf Genius Setup | Nominated Representative |
| Entry Fees / Prizes | As advertised |
| Draw/Start Sheet | Seniors’ Captain |
| Results Processing | Seniors’ Captain |

# 

# Appendix A - How to fill in a Singles Card.



# Appendix B - How to fill in a Pairs Scorecard.

# 

**Note:** For Stableford scores, enter points instead of nett score.

# Appendix C – Competition/ General Play Penalties

1. CONTRAVENTION of the RULES OF GOLF (Rule 6-2).

• Card not signed by player/marker

• Handicap too high or no handicap on card

• Wrong score for hole

• No name on card, competition name or date on card

• Having N/R a hole in a stroke play competition, and then fail to record scores for all subsequent holes played in that round.

Decision:

a) Disqualification.

b) Not eligible to win prizes.

c) Handicap is adjusted.

d) Entry fee is not returned.

e) Possible suspension for 3 offences in 12 month rolling period.

2. INELIGIBLE Score.

* Card not returned.
* Not registered for entry via the Golf Genius App or touchscreen in the foyer.
* Committee requirement for submitting the required number of acceptable scores in the 12-month period prior to the start of the competition has not been met.

Decision:

a) Competition score is null & void.

b) Handicap is not adjusted.

c) Entry fee not returned.

d) Possible suspension for 3 offences in 12 months rolling period.

3. FAILURE to meet Committee Requests (Rule 33).

• Score not entered on the touchscreen in the foyer.

•

Decision:

1. Eligible to win prizes.
2. Handicap is adjusted.
3. Possible suspension for 3 offences in 12 months rolling period.

# Appendix D - Competition Playing Handicap

**Allowances.**

**Please refer to England Golf Website for guidance.**

# Appendix E - Competition Money Prizes.

**Prize money for Knockouts and Competitions will be dependant**

**upon the entry numbers for each individual event.**

# Appendix F - Medal Divisions, Fees & Prize Monies.

1. MEDAL DIVISION BANDING

#### DIVISION 1 0 - 11

DIVISION 2 12 - 15

DIVISION 3 16 – 19

DIVISION 4 20 – 54

MEDAL FEES DISTRIBUTION

Of the £5.00 Medal/Stableford fee, 80% is paid as prizes, The remaining 20%.00 goes into the Men’s Section funds.

1. MEDAL PRIZE MONEY:

Div’n Size: (1 -7) (8-14) (15 -34) (35–65) (>65)

**1st**  100% 60% 50% 40% 30%

**2nd** 0% 40% 30% 30% 25%

**3rd** 0% 0% 20% 20% 20%

**4th** 0% 0% 0% 10% 15%

**5th**  0% 0% 0% 0% 10%

# 

# Appendix H - Pace of Play Policy

The R&A Rules of Golf state *that players should play at a good pace. It is a group’s responsibility to keep up with the group in front. If it loses a clear hole and it is delaying the group behind, it should invite the group behind to play through, irrespective of the number of players in that group. Where a group has not lost a clear hole, but it is apparent that the group behind can play faster, it should invite the faster moving group to play through.*

When this etiquette is not followed, the following policy will be enforced:

* Slow pace of play should be reported to the Pro Shop where details will be logged.
* When a Golfer has been sighted and reported twice within a 3-month period for slow pace of play a Committee Member will speak to the Member in question to discuss any issues they may have.
* If there are 2 further reports of slow pace of play by the same Member, within the same 3-month period, the Section’s Captain will have a formal meeting with that Member.
* If there is then no improvement in the Member’s pace of play, he will be suspended from competitions for 3 months.
* If it is deemed that the situation cannot be resolved within the Section, it will then be passed to the Members Committee to determine a final decision.

The Committee